
Mar 31, 2025 - Opposing SB210 
 
This bill is unethical. The goal is to suppress voting rights. In transparency, I have not always 
exercised my right to vote. Exclusively in states with in-person voting. Yet I have consistently 
voted in Oregon because of the simplicity of the process. I am made aware of upcoming 
elections when I receive my ballot. I receive information on candidates that I can study. I can 
track my vote. This is a smooth process that instills confidence in this citizen that my vote will 
count. The goal of this bill is to remove that simplicity. To make it more challenging - in a 
democratic republic - for people to vote. If you can't leave work to vote, you don't have a car, 
you're immobile, you forget your license at home - guess what? You won't vote. And that's the 
point. To make it harder to vote, in order to compromise elections. I assume this is driven by the 
deranged conspiracy that the deceased and undocumented immigrants are voting. This bill is 
deeply offensive and I strongly encourage you to vote against it. 
 
Gloria Erin Roberts 


